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Dear Sir or Madam

Application by VPl Inmingham for an Order granting Development Consent for the proposed
VPI Immingham OCGT Power Station
Network Rail Infrastructure Limited

We refer to the Department for Business, Energy and Industrial Strategy's letter to Network Rail dated
10 June 2020 which asks for an update on the status of negotiations "in regard to compulsory
acquisition and property agreements".

Network Rail has made good progress in agreeing an Option Agreement that will enable the Applicant
to secure a Deed of Easement that will provide the Applicant with the rights it needs to use an
existing gas pipeline; the Applicant will be able to require Network Rail to complete the Deed of
Easement if the DCO is confirmed by the Secretary of State. The only issue that remains to be
agreed is the amount of the payment to be made by the Applicant to Network Rail as consideration
for the grant of the property rights. It is anticipated that the payment amount will be agreed between
the Applicant and Network Rail during the next two weeks with a view to the Option Agreement then
being executed by the parties and completed.

Do let us know if you have any further questions.
Yours faithfully

Marnix Elsenaar
Partner

Addleshaw Goddard LLP

Tel +44 (0)20 7160 3246
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COVID-19 outbreak: During the ongoing disruption to working arrangements and until further notice,
please contact the sender of this email to agree the appropriate method of delivery (e.g. post, DX,
courier or email) of any correspondence or documents you may wish to send to the Firm. Please note
that in the absence of such agreement we cannot, in the current circumstances, give any assurance
that they will be received or dealt with.

This e-mail (including any attachments) is confidential to the intended addressee, may be subject to
copyright, and may also be privileged. If you are not the intended addressee, please do not read,
print, re-transmit, copy, store, alter or otherwise disclose it or any of its attachments to anyone; nor
should you act in reliance on it or any of its attachments. Instead, please notify the error to the sender



by e-mail and immediately permanently delete this email and any of its attachments from your
system.

Please see the Privacy Notice published on our website for information about what we do with your
personal data, and your rights in relation to the same.

E-mails sent to and from Addleshaw Goddard LLP may be monitored and read for legitimate business
purposes, notably to ensure compliance with the law and our regulatory obligations. Emails cannot be
guaranteed to be secure or error-free, and you should protect your systems. Addleshaw Goddard LLP
does not accept any liability arising from interception, corruption, loss or destruction of this e-mail, or
if it arrives late or incomplete or with viruses.

Addleshaw Goddard LLP is a limited liability partnership registered in England and Wales (with
registered number OC318149) and is authorised and regulated by the Solicitors Regulation Authority
and the Law Society of Scotland.

A list of members is open to inspection at our registered office, Milton Gate, 60 Chiswell Street,
London EC1Y 4AG.

The term partner refers to any individual who is a member of any Addleshaw Goddard entity or
association or an employee or consultant with equivalent standing and qualifications.

For further information please consult our website, www.addleshawgoddard.com.





